Minutes

CEKC Board Meeting

June 10, 2019

Lyle Activity Center, Lyle, WA

Attending: Linda Williams, Johanna Roe, Barbara Sexton, Dan Spatz, Debbie Pyle, Bruce Bolme, Darla Johnston

Guests: Cindy Bradley, Denny Newell, Asa Israel, Don Starkin, Karen Long, Ruth Olin (White Salmon Grange), Julie Larson and members of the Lyle PTO.

Linda Williams opened the meeting at 10:03 a.m.  She welcomed everyone and asked the visitors present to introduce themselves and provide a brief explanation of why they were attending.  She asked everyone to keep their remarks brief as there were many people in attendance and the agenda was full. 

The minutes from the CEKC May 2019 meeting were approved unanimously with a correction: Dan Spatz, CEKC board member was meant to be included as an attendee.

The agenda was approved as presented.

Linda provided the board with information from the Lyle PTO.  They are requesting to be approved as a CEKC project in order to obtain grants and donations. Linda advised the group they would need to change their bank account to Umpqua Bank in order to have CEKC support their work and fill out some additional paperwork, including a Memorandum of Understanding and list of proposed fundraisers or events. Without objection the Lyle PTO was unanimously accepted by the CEKC board as a CEKC project.  

The White Salmon Grange requested help in supporting a fundraising effort and grant applications for some building maintenance. It was determined the Grange was already a CEKC approved project. Linda related they would have to submit an updated project(s) proposal, sign a Memorandum of Understanding, and revise the grant application to make CEKC be the applicant. It was also noted that CEKC has an administrative fee of 5% for any funds that are awarded using CEKC's Tax ID #.

Asa Israel reported he was there on behalf of the KVGD-LP FM station in Goldendale that CEKC owns the license for. He noted there were still people in the area interested in seeing the radio station be successful. He shared the radio station stopped transmitting as of April 2019. The FCC has been notified and the station is on a timeline with the FCC to resume operations within 180 days or shut down within 360 days. Asa is spearheading efforts to raise funds to continue operations. Dan Spatz suggested he speak with the people at Radio Tierra in Hood River. 

Johanna Roe, Debbie Pyle and Asa will meet within the next few weeks to help see what CEKC can do to support the continuation of the station.
Bill Whidden with ProActive Financials shared information with the board on the investments he manages on behalf of CEKC's Senior Funds. He asked if the board wanted to change any part of the way he currently invests and if the board wanted to continue having the account set up with an opportunity known as a margin loan (CEKC can borrow against the money to use as a loan for projects if needed.)  He noted that does accrue interest and advised the board that approximately $900 of interest is due to bring the account current. The account currently earns between 6-7% annually.

Because Brian Wanless, former CEKC treasurer is now deceased, changes will need to be made as to who can access the account and who should be able to sign checks when needed. It was agreed there should be two signers for the checks to avoid possible financial irregularities. Cindy Bradley advised similar caution, noting that auditors like to see a clear division of duties and the writers of checks should not be the signers as well. Bill Whidden related he will need a corporate resolution regarding any changes to be made. The board would like to receive statements of the accounts, and Bill said he could forward information to Linda who in turn could send it on to interested board members.

Linda Williams shared information on other changes that may take place due to the loss of Brian Wanless. A new treasurer is needed. Barbara Sexton was nominated to be the new treasurer for CEKC. She has experience and is willing to do the job. The board unanimously approved appointing Barbara Sexton as the new CEKC treasurer.

It had been suggested that CEKC possibly hire a bookkeeper. After investigation Linda learned that CEKC produces too few checks to make hiring a bookkeeper feasible. Linda related other changes and will work in the future with the board to make the transition transparent. Umpqua Bank has initiated a much easier system of making changes to accounts-no need to resign every document.

Denny Newell with Klickitat County Economic Development Council shared information on lay-offs in the UAV industry that could affect Klickitat County. He also talked about a pumped storage project that is going through approval. There is a buildable lands inventory taking place in Klickitat County, focused mostly on urban areas. Jake Anderson is taking over the Broadband project.

Cindy Bradley with Skamania County EDC provided updates of their projects.  There is also a buildable lands and housing needs assessment taking place.  The Pub Talk is set for June 25th at 5:30 down at one of the Stevenson waterfront buildings.  The cost is $5.00 at the door. CEKC is a sponsor of the event.

HR webinars are still being offered at the EDC office.  The next one is Wednesday, June 12th.

A large construction project is set to take place this summer on SR 14 in Carson.  There will be a roundabout constructed to help ease traffic flow into Carson. Hot Springs Road is slowly eroding into the Wind River.

Karen Long with the Mid Columbia Housing Authority talked about financial education classes. She shared the Spanish language classes are better attended. A local orchardist has asked for classes for its employees.

An Assisted Living Facility is being planned for White Salmon. It will have 50-60 units, and a memory care section will be included. It is set to open Spring of 2020.

Dan Spatz updated the board on an online learning project the CGCC is working on. All local school districts but one have signed on.  It will have a STEM focus.  There is a groundbreaking set for April 2020 for a new skill center, hopefully opening in 2022.

Darla Johnston shared information on the Underwood Community Center. New lights have been installed and they are making a great difference in the building. Flooring is being redone in the meeting room and kitchen.The Underwood Community Council is holding informative programs for the public.

Don Starkin gave a report on the Lyle Activity Center. The school district is reviewing the agreement with OLESS and the district.

They have lost one renter so a small office is available. The activities manager has resigned-they are interviewing for another. A fraudulent check against the OLESS account was discovered, he is working with the bank on the issue. The money has been recovered. He asked again for clarification on what activities are covered under CEKC's insurance.

Bruce Bolme announced the WS Farmers' Market would open Tuesday, June 11.

Johanna Roe asked if the CEKC board would consider supporting the Community Fresh project in Stevenson when/if they need money for a feasibility study. Linda advised they need to fill out a project request form.

Debbie Pyle noted the Klickitat Trail Run already has 56 sign-ups.  She asked if CEKC had received a donation from Washington State Parks. Linda Williams said she would check for it.

The Senior Resource Day is set for June 26th in Trout Lake at the Grange.

Linda Williams adjourned the meeting at 12:08 p.m.

